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17 November 2009

Dear Editor,

Age Concern glibly repeats the dubious statistic that less than 1% of people over 60 were victims of violent crime last year and then calls for a strategy to tackle crime on the elderly. (News Letter 17 November) 
Presumably ‘violent crime’ excludes burglary which makes it an irrelevant figure to start with. However quoting it on the day after half a dozen elderly people are attacked and have their homes ransacked verges on bad taste. 
To crown the foolish nature of the 1% figure, five pensioners in Northern Ireland are then burgled the following day! 
Just ask around - is there anyone who hasn’t been burgled or had their property damaged in the last ten years?
We don’t need a strategy; we need better and more successful policing and a judiciary that does not grant bail to serial burglars. And judges who when sentencing anyone duly convicted of the crime take account of the enormous consequences burglaries have on every victim, not just the elderly. 
That someone should not be imprisoned if found guilty of a domestic burglary is hard to credit especially as we are told that most burglars are prolific and there are perhaps only about a hundred operating in the province. 
Every day burglars are serving, hopefully longer prison sentences, is a day they can’t burgle.
The recent pro-active nature of the PSNI’s pursuit of burglars is to be welcomed as the clear-up rate is so low and the number of such crimes in Belfast are rising.
The consequences of a burglary are deep and long-standing. It is not so much one’s home being violated, it is waiting for a break-in to happen again every time you leave or re-enter your house. That fear can’t be erased by an alarm system no matter how effective, or a government strategy.

Yours faithfully

OVER-BURGLED PENSIONER
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jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com]
